You asked:
Data for each year from 2000 to present on pupils of primary school age in your LEA (or part thereof if data for each year is not available):

 

1. Total number of pupils.

2. Total number of pupils receiving instrumental or singing music tuition from the LEA (eg. through a Music Service or School).

3. Total number of pupils eligible for Free School Meals.

4. Total number of pupils eligible Free School Meals receiving instrumental or singing music tuition from the LEA. 

5. Were (and when were) subsidies offered for instrumental or singing music tuition for children eligible for Free School Meals? 

6. Were (and when were) whole class instrumental lessons offered to schools under the Widening Opportunities initiative?

Answer: 

Please see the attached table with information held from 2007 by Leicester City Council. 

The information about Music tuition is not held by the local authority as we do not provide such services – these would be organised by individual schools either independently or through Leicestershire Arts.   Schools may subsidise music tuition for children eligible for free school meals – this information would not be held by the local authority.  

Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by the Council. 

Please contact individual schools directly. The link below will take you to a list of schools within the Authority: 

http://www.leicester.gov.uk/your-council-services/education-lifelong-learning/about-schools/schools-directory/schools-directory/ School ward, head teacher, telephone, e mail etc. is available by clicking on the link for each school. 

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

